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Fax : 011-43509938

No. T.11025/28/2009-NACO (Fin)
26" November 2009

Dear Project Directors,

1. Districts AIDS Control and Prevention Units (DAPCUs) have been established in most of the
districts in the concerned states. The role and responsibilities of the DAPCUs have been widely
circulated through operational guidelines which stipulate that the prime responsibility of these
units is onsite supervision of NACP-III programme. DAPCUs are not designed to function as
accounting units. SACS are not authorized to transfer funds to DAPCUs for onward distribution to
peripheral units. DAPCUs will only be given funds for their own functioning. The relevant extract
from Operation Guidelines for Financial Management is re-produced below:

Funds for operating expenses will be treated as advance and charged to expenditure
based on the settlement of advance (Chapter on Accounting Policy Para No. 8.4; Page No. 21).

It means that the funds advanced to DAPCUs for operational expenses like salary, TA and other
contingency would be treated as advance and SACS should adjust these as expenditure based on
the settlement as per normal rules, on submission of SOEs and supporting documents, in original.

2. The transfer for funds for any other activity or for payment to peripheral units is not authorized.
Any channelization of funds in this manner is likely to render such amounts ineligible for
reimbursement chiefly because no audit framework has been established for DAPCUSs.

3. It has been observed during the MTR that some states are transferring funds to DAPCUs for
onward transfer to peripheral units or for conducting activities like training, World AIDS Day
observance etc. and plan to adjust the expenditure based on SOEs. This practice must be
immediately stopped and the confirmation sent to the undersigned by name before 7" December
2009. It is also requested that all the original records pertaining to expenditure incurred by the
DAPCU should immediately be transferred to the SACS and should be available for audit as part
of the financial accounts of the SACS. It is imperative that no audit objection should be raised on
this account.

This issues with the concurrence of Secretary & DG, NACO.

Yours faithfully,

(k,(l(anwaljeep Singh)

To,

Project Directors
All State AIDS Control Societies




